




SUMMARY REPORT




2017 ILME FAMILY REUNION JULY 14-16, 2017

The 2017 International Lutheran Marriage Encounter Family reunion was held July 14-16, 2017 on the campus of Niagara University, Lewiston NY, not far from Niagara Falls, with a theme of "Falling for You Again."  Graphics and decorations included lots of parachutes and the Falls.
75 couples, 2 singles (a widow and widower), and 10 children attended.  The main accommodations were dormitory style; a handful of couples choosing to make their own arrangements at nearby hotels; 1 couple camped.  Most attendees were from LME; some from RC WWME, some National ME and even United ME. Dormitories were typical, with 2 twin bunk beds per room, men's/women's bathrooms, and no air conditioning. People were invited to bring fans, which were much-needed that week.
Early-bird registration was $350 before 8/1, $375 if a deposit of $50 was made by 1/1, and $385 thereafter.  NAR provided some scholarship assistance to a few "up and coming young couples" who were recommended by District leaders.  Two couples received anonymous support. 
The main speakers were Clint and Penny Bragg of Inverse Ministries.  They spoke three separate times. Small groups were formed for open sharing times. We provided dialogue time on Saturday and Sunday.  A Praise Band consisting of 5 vocalists and 5 instrumentalists provided transitional music and for the Sunday morning Worship Service.  

A welcome bag (cloth bag without imprint) received at Check In held water bottles imprinted with GLM and logo, an LME luggage tag, miscellaneous goodies from the Lutheran Church-MS Extension Fund, a Program Book, and set of spare notes.  Name tags were lanyard types holding names and city/state/country.  Nice quality Polo shirts were sold for $15 each, embroidered with the logo, yielding a profit of about $3/shirt.

Attendees:

  1
Denmark

  3
Finland

  1 
Iceland

  4
California

  1
Connecticut

  3
Iowa

  3 
Illinois

  1
Massachusetts

  9
Michigan

  3 
Minnesota

  5
Missouri

  2
North Carolina

  1
Nebraska

  1
New Mexico

20
Ohio

  5
Pennsylvania

  1
Texas

  1
Virginia

  2 
Washington

  3
Wisconsin

  5
Ontario

In total, not counting the co-Chairs, 43 couples had specific roles to play to make this the blessing it was. We "spread the load."  But Brian and Donna Zelner and their crew did an amazing job on decorations.  

A number of Resource Tables were set up in the lobby of the gym to provide Information on ways to financially support LME, to invite suggestions for our ministry, to provide stationery for couples to write to their prayer couple.  One table was for "swaps" any couples brought and for free things to take home.

Here was the rough agenda:

Friday, July 14

1:00 - 6:00 pm
Check In, Lobby of O'Shea Hall 

2:00 - 3:30 pm
Praise Band Practice, Gym, Gallagher Center

5:30 - 7:15 pm
Reception, Gallagher Center - games, activities, and photo booth
6:15 - 7:15 pm
Ice Cream Social, Gallagher Center


7:15 - 7:45 pm
Meet your Small Groups

8:00 - 8:30 pm
Music/Welcome

8:30 - 10:00 pm
Braggs' Program #1 (with 10 & 10)

10:00 - 11:00 pm
Informal time, Gallagher Center - games, activities, photo booth
Saturday, July 15

7:45 - 8:30 am
Breakfast, Dining Center 

8:45 - 9:00 am
Music/Welcome 

9:00 - 9:45 am
Leadership Address
9:45 - 10:45 am
Braggs' Program #2

11:00 am - 12:15 pm
10 & 10, Small Groups 
12:30 - 1:30 pm
Lunch, Dining Center 

1:30 - 2:15 pm
Braggs' Program #3

2:30 - 3:15 pm
Small Groups

3:15 - 3:30 pm
Surprise Fun - a "Flash Mob" on Facebook Live & "bubble prayer"
3:30 - 6:00 pm
Break

6:00 - 7:00 pm
Dinner, Dining Center

7:00 - 11:00 pm
Dance, Fun & Games, Wine Tasting sessions, Gallagher Center

Sunday, July 16

8:15 - 9:15 am
Breakfast, Dining Center

9:15 - 9:45 am
Music/Announcements

9:45 - 11:00 am
Leadership addresses, recognition

11:15 - 11:30 am
Group Photo
11:30 am - 12:45 pm
Worship, Gym

12:45 - 1:00 pm
"There's a New World Somewhere" & Circle

1:00 - 2:00 pm
Check out, O'Shea Hall

On Friday night and Saturday there was a simultaneous program for the kids, aged 8-18, which was well run by the nearby Art Museum and included a visit to the Power Plant.  By all accounts, this went very well.
The traditional Silent Auction was run, with almost $2500 raised (and matched by a generous donor), for general Weekend scholarship purposes.

Because the Niagara area is famous for its wineries, we offered wine tasting as an add-on activity costing $15/person Saturday night, and it was immensely popular (about 100 participants).  We liked the way the winery offered the tastings: 5 choices pp of either sweet or dry, with the opportunity to buy a bottle.  
Programs were printed at $.01/page for black & white, and bound with spiral spines.  The Braggs submitted about 15 pages of activities which were included in both the program book and then a separate set for the spouse.

To save expenses, a volunteer provided music from a playlist on Saturday night, rather than having a DJ.  Some couples danced, especially to the Macarena and Electric Slide, but mostly they chatted and played the many games and activities.  Snacks Saturday night were popcorn fresh from a popcorn machine, cookies donated by a Michigan couple; our own iced tea and lemonade; and coffee purchased from N.U.

There was no official photographer, but one volunteered to take the group photo and set up the site for attendees to upload and download their own photos, and another couple set up a photo-booth during Saturday evening.

Working with the University staff was not the easiest, especially during the weeks just prior to the Reunion -- they had breakdowns in internal communications AND the largest group ever on campus the week before AND orientation just prior.  Some promises were "forgotten." Overall, however, the campus was attractive, students friendly polite, buildings close together, cafeteria food very good, and weather cooperative.  Niagara University provided much of the AV equipment and the manpower, with a price tag that was a surprise element, although they ended up sharing that cost. Perhaps they "bit off more than they could chew" in what they promised.
ILME and NAR meetings were held prior to the Reunion (ILME offsite, NAR onsite).  
Budget:
The budget was tight, and based on 60 couples attending and paying $350 each.  There were some last-minute cancellations (one couple simply changed their minds and did not ask for a refund, and another only let us know they weren't coming when asked to pay the remainder).  Many hotels were contacted in the Buffalo/Niagara area but we calculated the cost would have risen to about $450 a couple for hotels. The honorarium for the Braggs was $3000, including transportation. We paid for their room and board at N.U. and gave a $50 thank you gift in restaurant gift cards.  They returned a love gift of $187+, (probably a tithe from their net payment).  Event insurance was obtained from an Ohio-based firm for about $175.  Per NAR Finance: "The reunion had a surplus of $2,778.75 including the silent auction. If you deduct the auction income it would be $294.75 surplus."  Happiness!
Basic charges:

Dorm rooms for 2 nights/couple:
$128

Food packages/couple w/tax

$  99

Ice cream social/per couple

$    8

Wine tasting/person


$  15          
Space rental


         $1,000

A/V total



$382

Co-chairs were Pr. Kevin & Raye Guynn, and David & Jean Fell, who worked together very well (and serve together as District I leaders).  P.T.L.








Submitted by David & Jean Fell
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